Kelly & Rebekah Gilliam







Sending Church: Fall Creek Baptist Church 3520 Fall Creek Church Road Jonesville, NC 28642

May News

Dear Praying Friends:

"Great is our Lord, and of great power; his understanding is infinite" (Psalm 147:5). When I was a child growing up in the public school system, we used to say as a prayer, "God is great, God is good, let us thank Him for our food." What a great truth to pray. It is also a great truth by which to live. The fact that God is great in understanding should comfort our hearts. He knows everything we are facing and will ever face. Praise the Lord for His greatness.

The Lord has opened several doors of ministry during the past month through a funeral and additional opportunities to teach more RE classes. We were able to share the gospel with about 50 people at the funeral and speak to about 75 kids during the extra RE's. Please pray that the Lord will continue speaking to these about their need for Christ.

In family news, Clarisse turned two the fifteenth of May and Becca and I celebrated our sixyear anniversary on the sixteenth. Please pray for us as mum and dad that we might be both firm and compassionate with Clarisse.

Please continue to pray concerning our permanent residency visas. Our current visas expire at the end of November. Also, some have mentioned that they do not have our mailing address. Our address is:

PO Box 18
Aitkenvale BC
Queensland 4814
AUSTRALIA

Thank you for your love and prayers. We are praying for you as well.

Love,

Kelly, Becca, and Clarisse Gilliam